
     
 

FDK SINGAPORE PTE. LTD. 
 

March 12, 2010 

Dear Valued Customer, 

RE: Portable Ni-MH battery and Lithium battery business transfer 

Thank you very much for your continued support to the Ni-MH and Lithium battery 
business. 

As SANYO Electric Co., Ltd (“SANYO”) informed you by letter, dated October 28, 2009, 
our company, FDK Corporation, expects to acquire SANYO Energy Twicell Co., Ltd and 
SANYO Tottori Co., Ltd. in January 12, 2010. 

As a result, we will acquire the factory function and succeed SANYO in the production 
and supply of Ni-MH and Lithium batteries.  In order to maintain the current product 
quality and customer satisfaction, FDK Corporation will continue production from the 
same Takasaki and Tottori plants and retain SANYO human resources. 

Since the transaction has not yet been completed, more detailed information will follow 
after completion of the business transfer. 

For the business in Australia and New Zealand we have appointed as our Distributor  
Master Instruments Pty Ltd as your supplier instead of Sanyo Oceania Pty Ltd. Please 
place your Purchase Orders with this distributor from this point forward. We understand 
all former SANYO Oceania distributors already have active trading accounts with 
Master Instruments Pty Ltd 

Finally, regarding the commercial terms and conditions such as payment, Master 
Instruments Pty Ltd will keep the terms and conditions that you currently have with 
SANYO Oceania Pty Ltd, to the extent possible. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Hirofumi Hoshino 
(hoshino@fdk.co.jp) 
Yours faithfully, 
Hirofumi Hoshino 
Managing Director 
FDK  SINGAPORE  PTE. LTD. 


